Business Meeting, Annual Pot Luck
18 January 2020

President George Ottenhoff called the business portion of the RMSKC meeting to order after a delicious meal anchored by Sue Hughes succulent ham and supplemented by side dishes brought by the membership.  33 members were in attendance.

Sue announced a drawing for the hambone, which Brian Hunter happily claimed.

George welcomed new members and encouraged all to mix and mingle.  He then introduced the Steering Committee.  George presented the slate of officers for election to the Steering Committee; nominations were solicited from the membership and the candidates and been presented to the membership by e-mail in accordance with the By-laws.  They are: David Hustvedt, Treasurer; Jud Hurd, Paddling Coordinator; Jim Dloughy, Safety and Training Coordinator and Tim Fletcher Onshore Coordinator.  The membership elected the slate without dissention.

Dave Hustvedt presented the financial report.  

Marsha Daugherty reported on membership, which stands at 69.  She encouraged members to renew using paper waivers of liability which were available at the meeting.  ACA no longer has a Family membership category, but RMSKC does.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Jim Dloughy thanked his predecessor Brian Hunter for the work of safety and training Brian has conducted: Brian will continue to work with Jim in this area.  RMSKC will provide voluntary skills assessment according to an organized curriculum.  This training and demonstration of skills can be used by members to build confidence and communicate with other club members about the skills and techniques that they have demonstrated.  This information will be useful as members determine whether a given RMSKC trip will likely be appropriate for their personal skill level.  The assessments and trainings will take place during winter pool sessions and then outdoors on open water during the paddling season.  

Jud Hurd reported on 2019 paddling activities of RMSKC.  Brian Hunter won the Certificate for Most Participation during 2019, having participated in 17 club events.  Jud then described a full slate of paddles for 2020 and encouraged members to consult the calendar for events.  He also asked for members to consider leading trips and suggesting paddling activities that they would like to see RMSKC offer.   Additional trips were proposed: Tetons/Jackson Lake (Hughes), Colorado River (McIntosh), Maine (Strickland).  

Jud Hurd encouraged members to take the available surplus paddling equipment and contribute a free-will payment for it to RMSKC.

Sandy Carlsen asked the membership to thank the Fletcher family with applause for making the comfortable meeting space available.  


